STATE OF TENNESSEE

RANDY McNALLY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

CORDELL HULL BUILDING, SUITE 700 425 REP. JOHN LEWIS WAY NORTH NASHVILLE, TN 37243 (615) 741-6806



94 ROYAL TROON CIRCLE OAK RIDGE, TN 37830 (865) 483-5544

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR SPEAKER OF THE SENATE

March 29, 2023

Governor Bill Lee 600 Dr. Martin L. King, Jr. Blvd. Nashville, TN 37243

Dear Governor Lee.

Like you, I was deeply affected by the attack on the Covenant School earlier this week. While much of my time has been spent in reflection and prayer about the horrific events, I have also thought deeply about what policies the state could adopt to prevent such events in the future.

While these changes would come with a cost, I believe it is important for us to have a conversation about how to increase and modernize security at schools in Tennessee. Much like the institution of fire codes has decreased the amount of school building fires, I believe we can come up with something similar for school safety.

- Securing windows and glass in school buildings -- As you know, the perpetrator in the most recent school shooting shot out the glass of the school's doors to gain entry.
 My understanding is that there is a film that can be affixed to the windows and doors in schools that would be bullet proof or resistant.
- 2) Magnetic locks on doors -- Keyed locks can cause delays in police response in an emergency. Magnetic locks, however, can be critical in keeping shooters out while allowing police and first responders speedier access in a crisis.
- 3) Centralized and modernized camera systems -- Outfitting schools with the latest security camera systems can also assist in response to these incidents. If police can get immediate access to these systems, they can quickly identify the location of the perpetrator and can work even faster to eliminate the threat and keep children safe.

4) **Armed guards --** While we have made great progress in making sure our public schools have access to School Resource Officers, I believe we can do more. Reports indicate that the shooter at Covenant chose the school because of its minimal security. If we can ensure that all schools, public and private, have armed guards, we may be able to cut down on these events significantly.

These are just a few ideas I wanted to bring to your attention as we formulate a comprehensive response to this incident. I am sure you and your team have many ideas as well. I look forward, as always, to working with you to keep our citizens safe.

Sincerely,

Randy McNally

Lieutenant Governor Speaker of the Senate

cc: Speaker Cameron Sexton Senator Jack Johnson Senator Ken Yager Senator Ferrell Haile Senator Bo Watson Senator Jon Lundberg